MAXWELL PARKS AND OPEN SPACES BOARD
HELD A MEETING
TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2023 AT 5:30 PM

AT CITY HALL, 107 MAIN STREET, MAXWELL, IOWA

1. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chair, Jody Gast.

2. Roll call was answered by Mike Gustafson, Erin Gilbert, Deb Steele, Casady Myers and Jody Gast.  Lauryn Myers representing City Council was in attendance. 
3. Casady Myers made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Mike Gustafson seconded.  Passed 5 ayes. 
4. Erin Gilbert made a motion to approve the November 16, 2022 minutes.  Mike Gustafson seconded. Passed 5 ayes.  
5.  Discussion and Recommendation for Color of New Garbage Containers at City Park -   After reviewing the colors in the handout of color options, Casady Myers made a motion to order Exposed Brown for the container and the dark brown color for the lid.  Erin Gilbert seconded. Passed 5 ayes. 
6. Discussion and Recommendation for DNR Forestry Grant – Jody Gast provided information pertaining to how Maxwell can receive grant money for trees.  There is currently a grant being provided by the DNR that she would like to work on and submit. If Maxwell could qualify as a tree city, that helps improve the chances of receiving more future grants.  Jody has mapped out where the new trees should be planted within the city park and cemetery.  Deb Steele suggested planting a couple of trees on the east side of the bike trail.  The board would like to plan a day in conjunction with Arbor Day.  Casady will make save the date flyers for April 21st & 22nd, with April 28th and 29th as rain dates.  These days will be for tree planting.  The board would appreciate community involvement. Casady Myers made a motion to recommend to city council April 21st & 22nd as days to celebrate Arbor Day, with April 28th & 29th as rain dates and to proceed with the DNR Community Forestry grant application. Mike Gustafson seconded. Passed 5 ayes.    
7. General Discussion – Casady Myers volunteered to do another flower fund raiser.  Lauryn Myers shared a handout about the Maxwell Disc Golf Course Project. She is working on a grant for this.  Deb Steele will look at locations on the bike trail for future places for benches and trees. Mike Gustafson mentioned looking at a possible designated parking area at the dog park.     
8. At 6:30p.m. a motion to adjourn was made by Casady Myers, seconded by Erin Gilbert.  Passed 5 ayes.
9. Discussion and Recommendation for Additional Flag Locations at Max
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